
 
 

 
Snohomish County Council 

 
Committee: Finance     Analyst:   Jim Martin 
ECAF:    2021-0100 
Proposal:  Mot. 21-131     Date:   April 6, 2021 
 
Consideration:  
Appointing Gregg Ortega to the Airport Commission to fill the vacant position for the 
balance of the term set to expire January 31, 2022. 
 
Background   

The Airport Commission was established in March of 2017 through Ordinance 17-003, and 
acts as an advisory board to the County Executive.  The Commission is comprised of 
thirteen members, consisting of one person from each Council district, three persons from 
the airport tenant community, three persons from the business community, and two persons 
from the county at-large.   

District 1 representative Dave Gruding has resigned his position, and Gregg Ortega, a 
resident of District 1 has applied to represent the district on the Airport Commission.  Mr. 
Ortega is on the Washington Pilot’s Association Board of Directors, and has been very 
involved with the airport.  Mr. Ortega is recommended to fill the vacant position for the 
balance of the term set to expire January 31, 2022. 

Current Proposal  

To appoint Gregg Ortega to serve on the Snohomish County Airport Commission, 
representing Council District 1, term to expire January 31, 2022. 

Duration:  Through January 31, 2022. 

Fiscal Implications: N/A   

2021 Budget:  N/A 

Future Budget Impacts:  None.  

Handling:  NORMAL 

Approved-as-to-form:  N/A. 

Risk Management:  N/A. 

Executive Recommendation:  APPROVE.   

Attachments:  See ECAF packet.   

Amendments:  NONE.  
  
Request:  Move to General Legislative Session on April 21st for consideration.   


